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October 3, 2011

To everything there is a season, A time for every purpose under the heaven
Ecclesiastes 3:1

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ,

I praise the Lord for all the wonderful things He is doing here at Siloam
Missionary Homes. We have two new families that have moved in. One of these

families came from a closed country in the Middle East and the other is going to a
closed country in the Middle East. When we listen to the TV and hear about all

the wars and revolts going on all over the world, we think, "what is next? What

can we do?" Well, rejoice my friend, the Lord is doing mighty things. I have been

told by a very good source that in Iran there are now more than one million new

believers and a lot of them are young people. The same is happening in Pakistan,
Egypt and other connecting countries. Our prayers are being answered and God is

winning. But we must continue to keep them before the throne. It is estimated that

in China now there are over 100 million Christians.

All this wonderful news comes with a cost. We have missionaries coming

home physically and spiritually exhausted. Because of the pressures of these

cultures, some are having a hard time. Please continue to pray for them and God's

leading in their lives. Also pray for our staff that we might have strength and be
an encouragement to them. I have been in contact with a man from Pakistan that

truly loves the Lord. He has very little in the world's eyes and doesn't ask for

much. He just wants Bibles to reach the people of Pakistan. Please pray for him.
I'm sorry that I am not able to use the names and places where these people live,

but our e-mails are constantly being monitored by these countries.

Another praise is the pig pic'n. We honored several churches for their part

in completing Phase 1 and 2 of the missionary kid's game room. What a blessing
to use the front porch as a stage for this event. Another praise is the construction

on the new missionary home (the Rice home). The roof and windows are finished,

and the rough-in electrical, plumbing and heating and air are done. Men from

Living Free Ministries are helping Mike and Henry do the siding. So, we are

moving along. I know it seems a stretch, but we continue to pray that this house
can be completed by Christmas. We are doing this as funds become available, so

everything that has been completed is paid for.

Camp Glory Farm, the property that we purchased in August that adjoihs

our campus, is taking shape. If you recall, this property was namedib memory of

Tom DeYoung who recently passed and was former board member W honored
his family with a plaque during the pig pic'n. The camp will provide
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